
Dear Dolphin Swimmers and Families,  
 
I hope you are having a great end of the summer and are slowly getting ready for school 
and swimming again. Real quickly, here are just a few short notes to get the ball rolling 
as we move into September. 
 
I hope you will all join me in welcoming (or welcoming back) Paulo Madeira who 
beginning September 8th will take over the role of Associate Director of Competitive 
Aquatics at the Montclair YMCA. If you were part of the team when Paulo was a part 
time coach here I am sure he needs no introduction. If you have not crossed paths with 
Paulo we will have a bio up on the website as soon as possible. We are very excited to 
have Paulo as the newest addition to our already outstanding coaching staff.  
 
The website still has not migrated but will this week according to the company. The 
domain and address will be the same and the site should be 100% identical once it moves. 
I will keep you posted as things change but as we have been saying all summer – make 
sure you are on the e-mail list in case.  
 
Aside from the good news above, please note that Tryout dates have been posted. All 13 
and Under athletes will need to try out. All 14/Older athletes will be asked to help at least 
two of the try out sessions. Start dates will be posted soon.  
 
Have a great rest of the summer and hopefully we will see you soon.  
 
JON 
 


